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Thursday, June 5, 2025 – Warrenton, Virginia – Representing Ward 4, Council 

Member Michele O’Halloran greeted dozens of guests at today’s ribbon 

cutting for Senior Helpers at 583 Frost Avenue, Warrenton, Virginia; officiating 

was Director Alec Burnett of the Fauquier Chamber.  President Ruth Lawal 

was joined by her husband Dare in greeting clients, friends, and family from 

far and wide at their offices at Warrenton’s Food Lion center. Guests enjoyed 

a wide array of refreshments while celebrating the one year anniversary of this 

enterprise. The high point of this Fauquier Chamber-sponsored event was a 

poignant testimonial delivered by a satisfied client. Dentists Nayak and 

Brahmbhatt – of the nearby Splendid Smiles also attended. This early evening 

event was topped off with the distribution of door prizes determined by raffle. 
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